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Please send articles, ideas or feedback to 

Summit.Observer@gmail.com or office’s Observer mailbox. 

Join the Observer Committee to support the Observer, MySummit.org 

& MiniObserver. 

Advertise at the Summit: MySummit.org/ad.pdf 

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY  
Call 911 and then a front desk or garage security to coordinate 

support.    Garage Gate 954.923-6641 

North Front Desk 954.925-3336     South Front Desk.925-1270 

HURRICANE SEASON June 1 to November 30 

Prepare Now!     Read the Summit Hurricane Preparation 

Guide available on MySummit.org and in office 

 

Calendar  

Nov.9 – Café starts summer schedule (p.3) 
Nov.12 – Board Meeting 
Nov.14 – Official opening of the north lounge (p.5) 
Nov.30 – Last day to renew storage rentals (p.1) 
Dec.12 – Last day to apply to run for board (p.5) 
Dec.17 – Board Meeting 
Dec.31 -- End of free unit wiring by OpticalTel for  
                internet and telephone services (p.6) 
Dec.31 – 2014/15 bicycle stickers expire 
Jan.1 – 1st quarter maintenance fees due 
Feb.21 – Summit Flea Market (p.4)  
See Social Committee schedule, page 8          
See Summit Hadassah schedule, page 8 
 

From the President – Dr. Jeff Spiro  

 So now that is it November, we have started a 
new season: the season of the Snowbird. If you look 
at our pool deck, café, elevators, etc. you will see 
many of our snowbird friends have already returned. 
Welcome back home! 
 I want to advise you of four upcoming dates.  
 Beginning on Monday January 18, 2016 and 
extending for week, we will have a dumpster on 
property for our owners to discard bulky items, such 
as furniture. 
 Beginning in January, around the weeks of 
January 11 and January 18, we will have the window 
cleaners here. They are responsible for cleaning the 
outside of all windows that are not on balconies IF you 
have removed your shutters AND the windows are 
closed. More information and final dates will follow. 
 Beginning Monday, November 9, the café will 
be returning to our winter extended hours schedule. 
Again they will be open five nights a week! There are 
flyers posted around the building advising you of the 
schedule. 
 On Thursday January 21, 2016 we will have 
our annual meeting. At this meeting we will elect five 
members to our Board. The five people whose term 
will be expiring are: Dr. Jeffrey Spiro, Armando Sera, 
Mary Ann Reisler, Steve Naron and Vito Barone. We 
have said it before AND we will say it again: Your vote 
is important! 

Turtle Nesting Season is Over 

We (and the turtles) seem to 
have survived. During the 2015 
nesting season we were not fined. 
Thanks for watching your lights.  

In future Observers we will 
pass on any new information we 
learn about preparing for the next 
turtle nesting season that starts 
March, 2016. 

The end of the nesting season is just in time. 
With the shorter days and the change from daylight 
savings time on November 1, it gets dark early. Now 
we can turn on the flood lights on the east pool deck 
to allow dancing under the stars without worrying 
about distributing our baby turtles. 

------------------------------------- 
“We don’t understand life any better at forty than at 

twenty, but by then we realize it and admit it.”             
– Julie Renard 

------------------------------------------- 

All Storage & Parking Space Rentals Fees  
                  Due in November 
 Do you rent storage from 
the office, perhaps, a beach bin, 
a-closet, parking space or kayak 
rack? The annual rental periods 
end for all of these November 30 
and the renewal fees are due 
now. 

Those who do not renew or relinquish their 
storage facility will soon start getting reminders and 
calls. Save the office the trouble by taking care of this 
right away. Others are waiting for these facilities and 
we need to continue our flow of rental fees that have 
done so much to reduce our maintenance fees 

Those who do not pay for the annual renewal by 
November 30 may need to go to the end of the waiting 
list for a space. We will start emptying the spaces by 
mid-December. Please call the office at 954.925.3337 
with any questions.  
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Board   term ends 16-1/2016 17-1/2017 
 

President: Dr. Jeff Spiro
16

    Vice-President: Armando Sera
16 

Treasurer:  Mary Ann Reisler
16       

Secretary: Steven Naron
16

 
Ruben Alonso

17
, Vito Barone

16
, William Share

17
,  

Sam Slep
17

, Henry Tishman
17

 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Telecom: Greg Taffet                       Observer: Steven Naron 

 Landscaping: Laura Naron      Public Safety: Pearl Milestone 
Social Committee: Mary Ann Reisler     Libraries: Shirley Ginter      
Grandma’s Closet: Susan Spiro   

 
 Automatic Back Door 

The white pole outside 
the garage back door 
now contains a fob 
reader and remote door 
opener. There is also an 
automatic opener on the 
inside of the garage. 
While these were 

designed to meet handicap accessibility requirements, 
they make life a lot easier for all the bicycle riders 
coming and going from the garage. 
 

Latest on Pool Deck Project 
Ongoing analysis of the alterative waterproofing 

approaches for our pool deck, by our Engineering 
Committee in consultation with independent engineers 
and architects, has eliminated some inappropriate 
(and expensive) approaches suggested by some 
vendors. The latest thinking (and hope) is that the 
remaining waterproofing approaches should allow us 
to resurface the pool deck a section at-a-time without 
major modifications to the planters. This will minimize 
the impact to residents and hopefully, hold down the 
cost. All this is subject (as well as the final price) to 
final engineering, permitting and vendor selection. 

A rule of thumb for large projects suggests that to 
avoid big mistakes you should spend at least 10% of 
the budget and well over 50% of the time of planning 
before you start. Taking such time can be frustrating, 
but rushing to solve a problem can be costly. Given 
the final studies, competitive bidding and permitting 
required, we are not likely to start the work on the pool 
deck for several months. 

The Engineering Committee deserves our thanks 
for helping us avoid several potential “bullets”. Thanks 
to Nick Simionescu and Armando Sera for this 
ongoing expenditure of so much time and energy.  

 

Hollywood Trolley Now Every Day 
In an attempt to get a few cars off the road, the 

Hollywood Trolley is now available seven days-a-
week. Questions to 954.924.2980. Schedule and map 
on visithollywoodfl.org/TrolleyBrochure.pdf.

Shuffleboard 
The shuffleboard court is being rebuilt. Depending 

on concrete curing time – which depends on the 
weather -- it could take as much as eight weeks to 
finish this job. The new court should, for the first time 
in a decade, be level and without cracks. 

 
We understand that the regular shuffleboard group 

is planning on playing Bocce until their brand new 
courts are available. Who knows if they will ever go 
back? 

------------------------------------------ 
Here is the test to find whether your mission on Earth 

is finished: If you are alive, it isn’t – Richard Bach 
------------------------------------------- 

 

  Advertisement 
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Advertisement                                                                                         
 

IMPACT WINDOWS & 
DOORS 

FROM  

 
 

PLEASE CONTACT US TO HEAR ABOUT THE 
DISCOUNTED PRICING ALREADY IN PLACE FOR 

THE SUMMIT TOWER 

CITIQUIET  
HURRICANE WINDOWS & 

DOORS 
561.241.9463 

   

 

Do Us a Big Favor & Find 
Our Mistakes 

MySummit.org has so 
much material now that we 
cannot keep it up-to-date 
unless everyone lets us know 
about out-of-date information, broken links and 
missing material.  

Please don’t be shy about letting us know at 
Summit.Observer@gmail.com 

------ 
“Never ruin an apology with an excuse.” 

– Benjamin Franklin 
---------- 

Margaritaville 
It is open and has already dramatically changed 

the center of the beach (for good and bad.) Already 
open are its (already crowded) public parking and 
(noisy) restaurants. But, it does provide us with a lot of 
new entertainment choices. 

  
Pool Heater 
Fences 

We now have 
fences shielding our 
pool heaters 
because of 
requirements by the 
City of Hollywood.  

 
Café High Season Schedule 

Starting Monday, November 9, Rocco’s at the 
Summit is going back on their “winter” schedule. This 
schedule has them open 8:30-8:00 five days a week -- 
Wednesday through Sunday. They remain closed on 
Mondays and open 8:30-4:00 on Tuesday. They 
usually adjust their schedule for holiday weeks and for 
special events. Their open hours are always listed in 
our weekly calendar that is e-mailed out and in the 
elevators. 
 As always, you should order any takeout or 
delivery orders at least 30 minutes before they close 
and contact them if you want catering. 954.921.4737. 
Do not forget to first check their specials on the 
whiteboard under the TV. . 

Our Finite Parking 
Here we go into high season again. If this year 

is like the last, on nice beach days after 10am there 
may not be any spaces left in our guest parking, or 
even, at the metered spaces around our lot. We 
probably have more dedicated guest parking than any 
other condo in the area, but it is finite. When your 
guests get a parking permit from a front desk, it 
cannot therefore be a guarantee of a space. 

 
We use fines and towing to reserve our spaces 

in the guest parking lots for true GUESTS. Owners, 
renters or long-term residents are not guests. Guests 
are non-residents actually visiting you and not those, 
for example, just trying to get free parking near the 
beach. Hopefully, all these efforts will mean there will 
be a space available when your guests show up. 

Please do not assume any guest parking will 
be available if you rent one of our lounges during our 
busy season. 

mysummit.org
Summit.Observer@gmail.com
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Summit’s “Treasures & 
Trash” Flea Market 

All residents, friends and 
staff are invited. It is a good 

way to pick up bargains. It is a great way to clear out 
your units of stuff you no longer need or want.  
Date:     Sunday, February 21, 2016 
Place:   South Social Lounge 
Time:    10:00 am to 3:00 pm 

You can either reserve your own table or 
contribute your stuff to a table where volunteers will 
sell goods to raise monies for Summit community 
initiatives. As we get closer to the event we will be 
putting more information on bulletin boards, in the 
Observer and on MySummit.org. 
 

Our New Craft Room – Susan Spiro 
The Craft 
Room 
Committee 
meeting to 
hash out ideas 
about how the 
room might be 
used. 

Our newest amenity for residents of the 
Summit is our craft room located on the third floor of 
the garage. This room is available for residents who 
would like to offer a craft class or would like to use it to 
pursue their own crafts and need the space. 
 If you would like to work in our craft room, 
simply call the office at least 30 minutes before you 
would like to use it and security will open it for you. 
We already have two volunteers who will be offering 
free classes. Because of the space limitations, we 
must limit class size to 10. Please sign up in the office 
or at the November board meeting. 
  On Friday, November 13 at 3PM, we will be 
learning how to make quilted bags. Materials will be 
provided for this first meeting. 
 On Monday, November 16 at 2PM, we will be 
learning how to make fimo clay sculptures. We will 
have a short introduction and those who want to 
pursue this will be given a list of materials for future 
classes 
 We know that we have many talented 
residents at the Summit. If you have the desire, time 
and skill to teach a craft class, contact the office and 
we will work out the details with you. 

 ----------------------------------- 
“We consider the artist a special sort of person.          

It is more likely that each of us is a special sort of 
artist.” – Elsa Gidlow 

Limits on Trash Chute Use 
 Recently we have had 
contractors dropping inappropriate and 
dangerous materials down the trash 
chute including lumber and cans of paint. The lumber 
badly jammed the trash compactor at the bottom of 
the chute. The paint created an oily smell across the 
entire bottom half of the south tower.  

Contractors and residents should not send left 
over construction materials into the chute. Contractors 
are responsible for removing all such materials from 
the Summit as part of their project. Owners who allow 
them to inappropriately dispose of materials at the 
Summit are responsible for repairing any costs the 
community incurs. 

Obviously, the same common sense rules 
apply to residents. We are each personally 
responsible for personally disposing of our particular 
smelly, toxic or large items. The Summit is normally 
only equipped to handle  normal trash and 
recyclables.  

Once or twice a year we do have a large trash 
bin placed in front of our building for disposing of large 
items. The next is scheduled for the week beginning 
January 18. 
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Limited Free Tickets for N. Lounge Opening 

Residents should come to the cocktail party to 
celebrate the official reopening of the north lounge on 
the evening of Saturday, November 14.The new look, 
kitchen and serving facilities should make this very 
popular for parties. 

For some reason free events get a crowd at the 
Summit. We even had some adults show up without 
kids for free pizza at the Children’s Halloween Party. 
Since OpticalTel is covering the cost of this opening, 
we expect a large crowd. Therefore, we are restricting 
this to only Summit residents. Residents can select 
from the 5pm or 6pm gatherings, but space is limited. 

Each time requires a different ticket. These tickets 
are available for free from the office until November 
12, unless they run out first. 

 
 
The lighting on the east 
side of our property has 
been improved. Some 
might even find it provides 
enough light for evening 
Bocce.  

2017 Summit Election Schedule 
 Nov.20 – Candidate Applications mailed out 
 Dec.12 -- Candidate Applications due in office 
 Jan.7 -- Ballots and Information sheets mailed out 
 Jan.7 -- “Meet the Candidates Night” 
 Jan.21 – Election (ballots due before meeting) 

The 2-year terms of the majority of the board and 
all the present officers are expiring in January. If you 
are interested in running for the board you will need to 
get your application into the office by December 12. 
We presently have a board that gives freely of their 
time and talent. If you plan on running for the job, 
please also take seriously the commitment you are 
making to your community to continue to improve the 
Summit. 

If you want to influence the future of the Summit, 
your ballot needs to be returned before the election 
meeting starts (usually at 7pm) on January 21. 

To get an overview of condo operations for 
owners, whether or not they are considering running 
for the board, see “Living at the Summit” at the top left 
of MySummit.org. From that page you can get and 
read the Community Association Institute’s “An 
Introduction to Community Association Living,”  

---------------------------------- 
One of the keys to happiness is a bad memory – 

Rita Mae Brown (attributed) 
---------------------------------- 

 
Changes in Florida Condo Laws (718 & 720) 

Here are some items presented at the 2015 legal 
update at the Miami Condo Expo on 
October 29. 
 The Association cannot accept 

applications to run for the 
board for any owner whose 
account is in arrears (even by 
one cent) on the last application date. 

 Owners overdue by 90 days can lose their access 
rights to the common facilities (including TV) for all 
units they own. Earlier law also automatically 
removes board members with 90 day debts. 

 Online condo voting is now legal in Florida, but 
because the law only went into effect October 1, 
lawyers and potential vendors are still working out 
the details. (Hopefully long before the January, 
2017 election.) 

 Endorsements (memo fields) on checks to condo 
associations are not allowed to affect how the 
funds are applied. The law is very specific about 
the order in which any debt must be paid off.  

 

http://mysummit.org/CondoLiving.html
http://mysummit.org/
https://www.caionline.org/LearningCenter/Homeowner%20Education/Intro_to_CA_Living.pdf
https://www.caionline.org/LearningCenter/Homeowner%20Education/Intro_to_CA_Living.pdf
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Want OpticalTel 
Internet or 
Telephone?  
Do it In 2015 
To get OpticalTel 
internet or telephone 
service you need 
wires brought into 

your unit. OpticalTel has been doing this work for 
those who subscribe to these services for almost two 
years now. They have provided this service free, 
except to a few owners who had asked for unusual 
wiring requests.  

OpticalTel has warned us for months (and we 
have reported in the Observer) that after 2015 these 
wiring services will not be free. So, if you were 
thinking of adding these services, consider ordering 
them very soon so that you can get your wiring done 
in 2015. 

Because of issues we have had on the pool 
deck and south building’s east card room hotspots, 
OpticalTel has taken over providing those services at 
no cost to us. The north building’s east card room 
hotspot, which has been reliable, continues to be 
maintained by Summit volunteers. Let the office know 
if you have a problem with any of these hotspots. 

Questions? Call OpticalTel (855.303.4237) or 
join some Summit techies on Wednesday at 7:30PM 
in the south building’s east card room for Tech Help. 
 

Children’s Halloween Party – Laura Naron 

 For our 4th Annual Children’s Halloween Party, 
we had 80 participants sign up – half children and half 
parents and grandparents.  

 
First we gathered in the south lobby and got 

some group photos. 
Then we paraded around both pools and 

stopped for Trick or Treat candy given out by many of 
our residents. After that we went to our scarily 
decorated south lounge for a party complete with a 
magic show, crafts, movie, pizza and cupcakes.  

The magician, our very own, Dennis DiMartino 
kept the kids’ (and adults’) full attention with much 
laughter for his entire 45 minute show. Given all the 
distractions and the variety of ages, it was a truly 
amazing performance. Dennis, thanks for volunteering 
such professional skills. If anyone is interested in 

having Dennis help with a party you can reach him at 
646,262,2869 or cappdaclown@cappysplace.com.  

 
 Then we had two big tables of crafts run by 
Lourdes Werner.Bob Werner produced photos for 
each of the kids which they put in the frames they 
decorated with Lourdes. Afterward we went on to our 
Halloween movie, pizza (by Rocco’s) and cupcakes 
(contributed by Jalmark Realty.)  
 I could not have attempted this Halloween 
party without all the rest of the wornderful volunteers 
that helped decorate, serve and clean up. Thank you 
Anthony Origene, Lee Block, Mary Ann Reisler, 
Connie Irwin, Vivian and Addison Glick, GiGi Greene, 
Marti and Armando Sera and Denise Smith. Most of 
all I need to thank my husband, Steve, for putting up 
with my Halloween witchy self. 
 This was the biggest and most successful 
Kid’s Halloween party so far. 

 Advertisement 
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Treasurer’s Report   
-  Mary Ann Reisler 

The following is the Financial 
Report which will be given at the 
November 12 Board of Director’s Meeting. Because 
there was not an October meeting this will cover 
August and September 

As of the end of month   ($000s) 
August     September 

Operating Accounts        778     795  
Operating Acct. Insur.       96                   96 
Restricted reserves     1,744   1,744  
Security Deposits          44        44  
Special Assessments         78        65 
Total Cash      2,740              2,747 

Our over 90-day delinquencies for August 
were $79,000, of which $9,000 were not yet at the 
attorney. The other $70,000 was owed by 4 people. 
Our over 90-day delinquencies for September were 
$91,000, of which $11,000 were not yet at the 
attorney. The other $80,000 was owed by 5 people. 

Our next quarterly maintenance payment is 
due January 1. You should have received your new 
payment books. 

If you have any questions please send them to 
Summit.Observer@gmail.com and I will do my best to 
include them in the next month’s article. 

Welcome back “Snowbirds”!!! Hope you enjoyed 
your summer. 

 Adult Halloween Party 
The weather was perfect at 

7pm for a Rocco’s catered buffet on 
the pool deck. We had more 
costumes than ever, but a few less 
people. The area was well decorated 
with jack-o-lanterns (by Amy) and all 
types of scary decorations.  

Because of the shorter days, 
this was the first party since May 
where it truly got dark enough to 
dance under the stars. Maybe for 
that reason, our dance floor saw 
some serious use.  

As usual Roco’s did a great job catering and 
Mary Ann Reisler did a wonderful job planning for the 
event. Unfortunately, Mary Ann missed the evening 
because she was still recovering from a bad cold. It 
probably did not help that, despite being seriously 
under the weather, she had been out earlier in the day 
for hours decorating and preparing for the party.  

 Advertisement 

mailto:Summit.Observer@gmail.com
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Grandma’s Closet 
 Grandma’s Closet has met with great success. 
We have a dozen reservations for equipment for our 
little visitors who are arriving for the coming holidays. 
Residents, who want to borrow equipment for a short 
time, please remember to put in your reservations as 
soon as possible. 
 Please note that this is an amenity offered by 
volunteers. Please call either Susan Spiro at 954-920-
1621 or Laura Naron at 954-922-1524 to reserve 
equipment for your little one. The closet will be closed 
November 23-29. 

 

Employees of the Quarter 
Thanks to the members of the First Services 

Residential and Kent staff that make the Summit a 
great place to live. Here are those whose special 
efforts have been recognized in the last quarter. 

When you see them, please thank them. 
Dates on pictures are their start date at the Summit. 

   

 

Preliminary 2015-2016 Hadassah Schedule 
November 19 – Paid-up membership potluck luncheon 
December 10 – Chanukah Dinner (5th candle) 
December 20 – Evening for celebrating life members 
January 7 – Guest speaker 
January 20 – Game and card party luncheon 
January 25 – Youth Aliyah luncheon 
February 4 – Israeli film 
February 18 – Raffle sales, luncheon, guest speaker 
March 3 – Book talk 
March 17 – Purim party, Megillah reading 
April 7 – Book talk 
May 2- Donor Lunceon 
May 5 – Yom Ha Shoah 
May 26 – Lag Bomer celebration -- box lunch

Social Committee Coming Events 

Save these dates and watch for details on 
individual flyers. 

 Saturday, November 14, Official Grand Opening of 
North Lounge with Cocktail Party 

 Thanksgiving 

 Christmas 

 December 31, New Year’s Eve Party 

 January, 14-18, Summit Cruise (check flyer) 

 February 21, Treasures and Trash 
We are also planning other events, including: 

Easter, Dancing Under the Stars, Community 
Breakfast, and possibly theatre events. Bring your 
ideas to our planning meeting on the 1st Tuesday of 
every month or send them to 
summit.observer@gmail.com. 
 

All Fobs Have been Turned Off 
During the summer all fobs have been turned 

off to bring the number of “misplaced’ fobs under 
control. Five years ago, when we did this, we ended 
up with 800 less active fobs. 

Fobs can be turned on by registered owners or 
renters in the office. Registered owners and renters 
who you arrive off hours, can borrow a temporary fob 
from our Security Staff. 
 

From the Editor – Steve Naron 
 Are you taking advantage of all that the 
Summit has to offer? Take a look at the Summit 
Reference Page on the back of the monthly calendar 
that is available in the office and on MySummit.org. 
The left column lists our important telephone numbers. 
The right column lists, floor-by-floor, our facilities. 
Take the sheet with you as you walk the building 
trying them out as you go. Try the libraries on the 2nd 
floor and the game rooms on the 3rd of each tower. 

Let us know at summit.observer@gmail.com 
what questions and stories you would like covered, 
including rumors and concerns. We will try to address 
them in the next Observer. 

This issue largely reflects the quietest two 
months of our year, with a lot of projects and fewer 
people. The next four issues, hopefully, will reflect a 
more crowded Summit. Each season has it charm at 
the Summit. So welcome back snowbirds. 

All articles, event info, photos and ads must arrive before 
November 27 to make it into the December Observer. 
Depending on the nature of information you send, we will 
try to place announcements in appropriate places: The 
Observer, the monthly calendar, the posted weekly 
calendar, or on MySummit.org. Announcements of a 
commercial nature should be included in ads. Information 
on advertising options is available at in the office or at 
mysummit.org/Advertising.pdf. 

tel:954-920-1621
tel:954-920-1621
tel:954-922-1524
summit.observer@gmail.com
mysummit.org
mailto:summit.observer@gmail.com
http://www.mysummit.org/Ad

